FCC Subcommittee report: Compensation Best Practices Document
November 2008 

Charge: Review the Compensation Committee’s “Best Practices” document in relation to the Senate Executive Committee’s compensation assessment, which is on-line at the Senate website, and consult with the Chair of the Faculty Division of the Compensation Committee (John Harms) and offer suggestions.

Procedures: 

1. Reviewed Best Practices Document in relation to the compensation assessment, and in light of experiences with past merit reviews in our various departments and colleges. 

2. Several members solicited feedback from their department heads or deans.

3. Consulted with John Harms, faculty representative on the university Compensation Committee.

Concerns and Recommendations: 

A. Best Practices document Issue 1 states that there will no longer be any forced distribution of merit ratings, while Compensation 101 document (still on provost’s website) states the opposite. Note: John Harms reported that the university compensation committee is in the process of consolidating the documents, and that the most recent one—Best Practices—is in effect.
Recommendation: Once the documents are consolidated, make a concerted effort to get this information to all faculty. If they are not consolidated by December 2008 (for the next round of merit review), then the following suggestions apply to disseminating the Best Practices document for efficiency and transparency: distribute a hard copy in faculty mailboxes, or send an Email with a clear cover statement.

B. Issue 3 on the Best Practices document states that any change in ratings should be accompanied by a written explanation. We are concerned that it seems unclear what would happen if a faculty member did not receive a written explanation.
Recommendation: Clarify the procedure for the written explanation of a change in rating, including what recourse faculty would follow if they did not receive this.  Recourse should be: if the policy in the best practices document is not followed, this will be grounds for an appeal.  Direct faculty to the faculty handbook for information on the appeal process.

C. Issue 4 on the Best Practices document states that in the case of exceptional performance by a faculty member in areas not typically defined in departmental evaluation plans, the departmental evaluation committee is encouraged to provide a rationale for rewarding the individual. 
In addition, the document states that the Department Head and Dean may adjust a faculty member’s score upward not only on the recommendation of the department committee, but also on the basis of “their own appraisals, provided that they provide written justification for such adjustments and forward the recommendations to the Provost.”
Concern: We are concerned that this would override the departmental compensation committees, and would depart from the goal of transparency in the merit process. It also seems to encourage ad-hoc decision-making, and could potentially be abused by a Dean or Department Head.
Recommendation: In the case of such a change of score, the written rationale should be submitted not only to the Provost, but to the departmental evaluation committee and the Department Head. Any such change of score should be utilized only in exigent circumstances.
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